MARK E. AMODEI 2ND DISTRICT, NEVADA

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES AND GENERAL GOVERNMENT INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT, AND **RELATED AGENCIES** LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

Chairwoman

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **BC** 20515-2802

April 29, 2022

The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member House Committee on Appropriations Washington, D.C. 20515

Amos

WASHINGTON, DC

104 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515-2802 (202) 225-6155

RENO

5310 KIETZKE LANE

**SUITE 103** 

RENO, NV 89511

(775) 686-5760

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro

Washington, D.C. 20515

House Committee on Appropriations

I am requesting funding for the Lemmon Drive Improvement Project in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Regional Transportation Commission of Washoe County, located at P.O. Box 30002, Reno, NV 89520.

The funding would be used to reconstruct 3.7 miles of roadway above the 100-year flood plain of Swan Lake. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to benefit the community by improving resiliency, safety, pedestrian accessibility, and general connectivity for communities North of Reno, including historically disadvantaged communities.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Mark E. Amodei Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER